

Bamfield Parks Commission Meeting

Monday, March 2nd, 2015

Bamfield Building Supplies

In Attendance: Eileen Scott, Roger Demontigny, Andrea Butler, Heather Cooper, Bob Baden for Keith Wyton, Lisa Herbig, non-voting employee of Bamfield Centennial Park.

Meeting brought to order: 5:08 pm.

Minutes prepared by Heather for January 4th meeting at Eileen Scott residence and February 21st site meeting at Bamfield Centennial Park were distributed and read. **Motion to accept – Roger. Seconded by Eileen. All in favour. Passed.**

Old Business:

Andrea reported that there is no update regarding provision of access to West Park.

Lisa reported that a cheque has been made out to Bamfield Historical Society in the amount of \$500 to encourage further summer exhibits as previously motioned.

A discussion took place regarding **Parks and Trails**. Nothing has been done as **Andrea and Keith** have been away. **Bob** commented that ACRD hasn't approved spending on Parks and Trails.

A discussion took place regarding the wooden tent idea put forward at the January meeting. **Lisa** commented that we don't have washroom facilities to accommodate the traffic that these might attract.

A discussion took place regarding the proposed woodshed and security issues.

A discussion took place regarding the **Bamfield Anacla Trail**. Taking over responsibility for it would include maintenance. **Bob** commented that the proposed funding of trail is by donation, and not tax dollars and the money must be kept separately. Further discussions re: potential costs and possible tax burden on Electoral District A Bamfield. We need more information.

Discussion re: Sink holes in Bamfield Centennial Park campground. Bob reported that the Regional District has turned over management to the Bamfield Parks Commission committee. The Regional District's solution could end up on our property tax. Discussion continued as to solutions within our committee. A suggestion was made to get an indication from Huu-ay-aht as to when they might have a dump truck available. **Roger** commented that the construction company that did the work at the fire hall could be asked for a quote. It is thought that an area 30 x 10 metres should be replaced. **Motion: Bob** motioned that **Roger** talk to Rod about opening the area to see extent of the problem. Seconded by **Andrea**. All in favour. **Bob** will communicate our discussions and decisions to **Russell Dyson**.

Motion to adjourn: Eileen 5:41 pm